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2.
INFORMATION

The Forum will be aware of the work undertaken by Kettering Borough Council from the update report provided to the Forum at its last meeting.

In partnership with Northamptonshire County Council a programme for delivering the initial two residents parking zones was developed, as summarised below:-


2.1
Hospital Zone

Approval for the scheme design was sought from the Department of Transport to allow for entry and exit signs only, as opposed to full on-street line markings. This was approved on 8th February 2010.

The formal notice of proposal for the creation of the Road Traffic Order to support the residents parking area was published on the 14th January 2010, allowing a period until the 4th February 2010 for objections to be sent to the County Council. 

The formal notice of making for the road traffic order was published on 25th March 2010, and the scheme commenced on the 1st April 2010.  Informal advisory notices were placed on vehicles in the 3 days prior to the 1st April 2010.

Enforcement of the scheme commenced on 1st April.

2.2
Wicksteed Zone

Once again approval for the scheme design was sought from the Department of Transport to again allow for entry and exit signs only, as opposed to full on-street line markings. 

The formal notice of proposal for the creation of the Road Traffic Order to support the residents parking area was published on the 11th March 2010, allowing a period until the 1st April 2010 for objections to be sent to the County Council. 

Four formal objections to the making of the road traffic order were received.
The formal notice of making of the road traffic order was published on 30th April 2010, and the scheme commenced on the 4th May 2010.  Informal advisory notices to drivers were placed on vehicles in the 3 days prior to the 4th May 2010.

Enforcement of the scheme commenced on 4th May 2010.

2.3 Enforcement Delegation Agreement

Delegation of the enforcement of the traffic orders has been agreed in principal by the County Council. While a full legal agreement with enforcement protocols is being finalised, the Council are working closely with Northamptonshire Police, the Police Traffic Warden, and the Safer Community Teams to provide an enforcement regime in the schemes.

Initial training for the Kettering Borough Council Warden Team has been undertaken in preparation for the increased responsibility; further training requirements are being evaluated, and will be addressed where necessary.

3.
CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT

Consultation has been undertaken by both Kettering Borough Council and Northamptonshire County Council in accordance with statutory requirements for the creation of Road Traffic Orders; comments have been received from a variety of sources including residents both within and outside the implemented zones.

Positive reports regarding the improvement to the parking arrangements, the ability for residents to access their premises, and the general positive impact on their living environment have been received from local residents.


A small number of complaints have been received, mainly from people who are no longer eligible to park within the new control zones; they have been either displaced, or subject to enforcement action. Some requests for a review and possible extension of the Hospital Scheme have been received; this will be addressed through the 12 month review of the scheme.
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1.	PURPOSE OF REPORT





	To provide a further update to Kettering Town Forum on residents parking.





4.	RECOMMENDATION





	Members of the Forum note the progress on implementing residents parking areas in Kettering.









